

REPORT TO COUNCIL – 3 MARCH 2007

The Committee has met twice since the last report. At the January meeting a significant part of our deliberations were concerned with housing matters and the revised strategy produced for the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership. 

In relation to housing we considered revisions to the relevant order relating to maximum amount of assistance available for Disabled Facilities Grants and gave strong support to an upward revision. In addition we considered in some detail the provision of grants to assist with bringing empty properties back into use. The Committee was anxious to ensure that the latter was not open to possible abuse and has subsequently welcomed the Executive response to our concerns. 

The Committee also examined the revised Sub Regional Housing Strategy. We had seen a much earlier draft last year but the latest version of the document was considerably strengthened by some of the detailed housing needs survey work undertaken. The Committee noted that there still appeared to be no resolution of the issues relating to future funding of housing initiatives, with there still being a distinct possibility of the regional housing board rather than individual local authorities being the conduit for funds in this key area of work. 

Finally at the January meeting the Committee considered the revised Business Plan for Talkin Tarn. Members noted with concern the absence of a Risk Register accompanying the document.  Also whilst recognising that development of facilities and their use was at an early stage hoped that future plans would be more detailed and contain a range of rigorous performance indicators, given the substantial capital investment and continuing revenue commitment for the Council. 

At the February meeting a wide range of items including an early draft of the Corporate Plan and further draft of the Sustainable Community Plan for Carlisle were given detailed scrutiny. The Committee also considered the latest Performance Monitoring report for the third quarter of the year. Whilst welcoming the exception based reporting now being adopted members were concerned about the position with a number of indicators, although there were some limitations on our ability to question because of the absence of appropriate directorate representation at the meeting. 

The Committee had a lively discussion about the issue of visitor numbers to Tullie House.  Amongst the issues under consideration was the fact the Museum is the only one on the North West ‘hub’ which charges for admission, the success of an externally funded free entrance for children offer and the continuing wait for the outcome of the Council bid to the Heritage Lottery Fund for support in developing a more detailed bid for substantial upgrade of the facilities. 

Members also returned to the recommendations of the Anti Social Behaviour Review and were pleased to note that the central plank of a new approach to these problems, co location of key workers was apparently being progressed. Revision to the remit and role of the relevant co-ordinator post had also been adopted and although currently vacant, the job would be advertised shortly. The Committee sought a formal status report on progress with the recommendations which were accepted by Council at its next meeting. 

Our last item involved examination of the research report into the effects of the floods. Unfortunately the author was not able to attend the meeting but the powerful evidence, particularly of the mental health effects of the events of January 2005 and the aftermath brought to mind the work and findings of the Committee when it considered the long term health consequences of the 2001 FMD outbreak. 

Michael Boaden

Chair, Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee

February 2007
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